BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS COMMITTEE MEETING

Meeting Date: October 1, 2018

Meeting Start Time: 5:00 PM

Members: Attendance:

Mr. Ken Darby, Co- Chair -Yes
Mr. Bruce Schubert, Co-Chair - Yes

Ms. Annette Johnson - Yes

Mr. Steve Megazzini - Yes

Mr. Albert Tijerina -Yes
Other Participants:

Jeff Ryder, Dr. Norrell, Ben Hettel, Margo Schmitt and Craig Welter, Mike Perez, Mark Spangler, - Cordogan Clark & Associates
1. Roll Call

2. Public comments/questions

3. Five Year Facility Improvement Strategic Plan Update
A. PA systems
B. Steam Boiler Replacement at Bardwell

C. Sustainability Partners
4. Summer Project Update

· Project Construction Reports

5. Radon Testing

A. Carnow Conibear next steps update

6. Radon Communication memo

7. Bardwell Playground update

8. Illinois Safe Routes to School Grant

A. Allen Elementary

9. Krug  gym/cafeteria accessibility discussion

10. Administrative Center Update

11. Orkin Pest Control contract

12. Resolution for Sale of Personal Property

13. Work Tickets




14. Incident Reports 

15. New Business 
16. Future Items
A. Building Usage Request Process
17. Closed session, if needed
18. Adjournment
Public Comments/Questions
None
Five Year Facility Improvement Strategic Plan Update
Mr. Tijerina reported the mechanical study is in the completion stages.  The study and recommendations will be incorporated into the 5 year plan.
The existing PA System at EHS is in urgent need of replacement.  A meeting has taken place between Cordogan Clark & Associates, EASD Staff and the contractor who has installed the new PA System. Mr. Tijerina would like to bring to the committees attention that it is an urgent need to move forward.  The software for the new system is capable of supporting the entire district.  Mr. Megazzini informed the committee currently there is an assessment being made with the counting of classrooms that contain the new system and old system. An estimate for the replacement of the existing system will be obtained.  
Mr. Schubert questioned if the electrical line item in the current 5-year Plan executive summary included the cost for installation and replacement of PA systems.  Mr. Welter informed the committee there is a placeholder for the project in the number presented.  Currently, CCA and the district are evaluating what locations (rooms) have the new and those that have the old system, but no official cost estimates have been obtained.

Mr. Tijerina reported the Steam Boiler at Bardwell is in need of replacement.  It serves the perimeter of the building as well as stairwells.  The cost for repair exceeds the worth of the boiler.  The fire tubes are partially plugged, scale build up and bottom of boiler needs replaced.    Mr. Darby questioned if the boiler will be replaced with another steam boiler.  Mr. Tijerina stated in speaking with Cordogan Clark and Associates, an option would be to tie into the hot water system.  Mr. Welter informed the Committee a comparison will be made regarding steam vs hot water.  Boiler recommendations were made by Dave from Cordogan Clark who is a mechanical engineer.  Estimates will be obtained in the next couple weeks with the recommendation.  Mr. Schubert questioned the possibility of a grant being available based on a previous recommendation in the Boiler Evaluation Report of installing a high condensing boiler.  Mr. Welter stated this is currently being evaluated. The project will be bid due to the cost.  Mr. Darby would like an independent contractor to come in and give an assessment of the boiler.  Mr. Welter stated Cordogan Clark will follow the recommendation as to what is best for the District.  Mr. Schubert asked if the Mechanical totals presented in the 5-year Plan Executive Summary were in addition to the Summary total.  Mr. Welter stated they are in addition and will hope to have final numbers soon due to different options.

Ms. Johnson inquired if there are other boilers in the District in need of repair/replacement.  Mr. Welter informed the Committee the boiler evaluation showed some June Airs would be next on the list.   Mr. Tijerina informed the Committee the CSC is in need of replacement but can be addressed with the recommendation of the Admin. Center.  Mr. Welter suggested bundling projects together with Sustainability Partners for pricing.

 Ms. Johnson inquired regarding the sprinkling of EHS.  Mr. Welter stated the building has exceeded the 50% renovation mark with 60-70% of the building already being sprinkled.  This then requires by code, the remainder of the building be completed.  He was in contact with the ROE and indicated it can be done in sections over the next 3 years.
Mr. Schubert inquired regarding the $3,500,000.00 projected flooring work form 2020 on. He noted the Plan summary’s footnote stating it would be handled internally.  Mr. Tijerina stated the work would be handled internally with the Construction Manager for project management and identifying the classrooms in need with safety first.  

Mr. Welter reported Safety and Security items are being evaluated with the PA systems, and entrances into the building in regards to cameras and visual contact.
Summer Project Update
Summer Project Update

Mr. Hettel reported several summer projects are 100% complete.  The remaining projects are substantially complete with punch list items remaining.  He noted there will be no cost to the District to replace the concrete at the front of EHS. A roof top unit will be replaced at EHS using a crane on October 8th.  Waldo window project is ongoing with a deadline date of Oct. 31st.  Mr. Hettel indicated Cordogan Clark & Assoc. are currently working on the paint issue at Waldo with Sherwin Williams.  Cordogan is also working with the contractor on the panels located at EHS atrium to assess alternate means of affixing panels.

Lighting will begin shortly.  Cordogan is going back thru the buildings to make a final assessment.  Relamping and lens replacement will take place and Installation should begin the beginning of November.  A switch will be placed on the wall that will allow for adjusting the light level thru wireless programming.  Mr. Schubert requested verification that Carnow has been included in project planning for potential asbestos issues.  Craig Welter confirmed that Carnow has been part of the planning process with roughly 80 percent of areas gone through thus far and Cordogan Clark is sharing the information with contractors. 

Ms. Johnson inquired when the grounds cleanup, including the dirt pile at EAHS will take place from construction.  Mr. Tijerina will put together a plan to address the clean up.  

There is a water issue at Gates Elementary due to the property sitting on a flood plain.  There was a concern from a neighbor that indicated the construction made the flooding worse.  The city sewer department was contacted and opened a drain that was not draining. Craig Welter stated that an engineer from CCA would be assess situation to evaluate measures to assist in addressing any potential issues.

Mr. Tijerina indicated the lawn equipment at EHS will be returned to Hill Avenue.  He also stated he is currently looking into some vehicle replacements.
Radon Testing – Next Steps
Mr. Tijerina reported Radon Testing is in the next phase.  Retesting will take place at 8 sites including short term and long term testing.  Mr. Schubert would like clarification on the term of the long term testing (90 to 180 days vs 9 months) and that the testing adheres to the recommendations of IEAM and the EPA.  Mr. Tijerina will contact Carnow Conibear for clarification.  The Committee agreed to move forward with Carnow Conibear retesting in the amount of $4,525.00 to begin at the end of this month.

Radon Communication Memo
Committee agreed to move forward with the News Release Communication Memo.
Bardwell Playground Update
Mr. Hettel reported Bardwell had a successful build.  The contractors are still in the process of moving soil and mulch has been ordered.  Sod will be placed in the green space and it should take 3-4 weeks to be established.
Mr. Darby inquired if the front steps have been secured.  Mr. Tijerina stated he is in the process of obtaining quotes, however, steps have been taken to secure the loose pieces.
Illinois Safe Routes to School Grant
Ms. Margo Schmitt reported on a grant available from the Illinois Department of Transportation in the amount of $200,000.00 reimbursable at 100%.  She reported the pre engineering initial cost at approximately $9,500.00 would be absorbed by the District.  

She indicated the grant would be recommended for Allen Elementary School sidewalks.  Allen Elementary is not a good walkable school.  The sidewalk would take place on the Bigelow property that was donated to the District with an additional sidewalk across the Fox Valley Park District property to back parking lot.  The sidewalk should be kept along the tree line at back of the property in the event the Fox Valley Park District would like to put back soccer fields.
Mr. Darby questioned if the City of Aurora will match 50% of the cost.  Ms. Schmitt explained the City of Aurora has contacted her advising they would like to submit 2 grant applications, one for the East Side and one for the West Side.  For the East Side they submitted to Ms. Schmitt a document for adding sidewalks near 5 locations.
Dr. Norrell informed the Committee that Bigelow is currently in litigation.  Updates will be coming to the Board.  
Committee agreed to move forward with the grant application.
Krug gym/cafeteria accessibility discussion

Discussion took place regarding a student in a wheelchair at Krug Elementary School.  The student needs to access the café and gym area which requires going up/down 3 steps.  Mr. Megazzini referred to the claim that was filed by the parent with the Office of the Attorney General.  

The option to install a lift would be approximately $20,000.00.  The other option is to close the front area of the building which would be more costly.  If the lift is installed, there are also parents in wheelchairs that could also use the lift.

The Committee agreed to communicate back to the Attorney General that quotes will be obtained to install a lift.

Administrative Center Update

Mr. Welter referred to the floor plan and site plan documents regarding for the Administrative Center.  He indicated the current direction headed is getting more level of detail regarding the office space needed and location of each space.  Cordogan Clark & Assoc. will touch base with the City of Aurora regarding the plans.  
Mr. Darby questioned if there was enough property on the side to add the Administrative Center and leave the teachers and pre-school programs currently located in the space in place.   Mr. Welter indicated there are wetlands to the North that would make the project a challenge.  It would also add an area of approximately 12,000 sq. ft. at an added approximate cost of $2,000,000.00 to $3,000,000.00.  Dr. Norrell added the design of the building had recently changed from being wider on left side and splitting the addition due to the wetlands issue.
Cordogan Clark & Assoc. will work with Dr. Norrell and the departments for a better cost estimate.  The estimate can be expected at the November meeting.
Orkin Pest Control

Mr. Tijerina informed the Committee the pest control contract is expiring.  Orkin Pest Control has agreed to honor their same pricing for an additional year in the amount of $16,376.00.

Committee agreed to move forward with the recommendation to the Board. 
Resolution for Sale of Personal Property
Resolution for Sale of Personal Property consisting of unusable scorer’s table, old broken gym equipment, old golf clubs and old volleyball nets/systems from EHS was presented to the Committee.  Committee agreed to move forward as an action item to the Board for approval.
Work Tickets
Mr. Tijerina spoke regarding work tickets.  Focus is on the oldest work orders.  Updates will be communicated each month with more detail quarterly. 
Mr. Hettel indicated he has a daily morning meeting with the Maintenance Mechanics to discuss work orders and the progress.
There has been a total of approximately 10,444 work orders submitted since the system/program began approximately 3 years ago.
Incident Reports

Mr. Tijerina reported there was an incident at Dieterich Elementary School last Sunday with a broken window at the main entrance.  The APD were contacted and a police report was filed.  A crew was called to board up window and to date window has been replaced.
EHS Hanging fire alarm – will work with contractor to absorb cost from ADS on final pay application. There is a maintenance agreement with ADS on Burglar/Security System, not on Fire System.
New Business
Mr. Darby inquired when outdated Building Usage fees will be updated.  Mr. Megazzini reported a review will take place and will bring back to Committee in a month or two.
Meeting adjourned at 6:15 pm

